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BP 1112 
Community Relations

The Governing Board respects the publics' right to information and recognizes that the media significantly 
influence the community's understanding of school programs.  In order to develop and maintain positive media 
relations, the Board and the Superintendent desire to reasonably accommodate media requests for information 
and to provide accurate, reliable and timely information.  

Media representatives are welcome at all Board meetings and shall receive meeting agendas upon request in 
accordance with Board policy.

(cf. 9322 - Agenda/Meeting Materials)

Media representatives, like all other visitors, shall register immediately upon entering any school building or 
grounds when school is in session.

(cf. 1250 - Visitors/Outsiders)
(cf. 3515.2 - Disruptions)

Staff may provide the media with student directory information, as defined in AR 5125.1, and with written 
parental/guardian permission in accord with the provisions of AR 5125.1. The district shall not release 
information that is private or confidential as required by law, Board policy or administrative regulation. No other 
access to student records or personally identifiable student information may be provided without written parent/
guardian permission.

(cf. 1340 - Access to District Records)
(cf. 4119.23/4219.23/4319.23 - Unauthorized Release of Confidential/Privileged Information)
(cf. 5125 - Student Records)
(cf. 5125.1 - Release of Directory Information)
(cf. 9010 - Public Statements)
(cf. 9321.1 - Closed Session Actions and Reports)

Interviewing and Photographing Students

The district shall not impose restraints on students' right to speak freely with media representatives at those 
times which do not disrupt a student's educational program.  However, interviews of students may not create 
substantial disorder or impinge on the rights of others.  Therefore, in order to minimize possible disruption, media 
representatives who wish to interview students at school are strongly encouraged to make prior arrangements 
with the public information office and the principal. At their discretion, parents/guardians may instruct their 
children not to communicate with media representatives.

(cf. 5145.2 - Freedom of Speech/Expression)

In order to protect the privacy and safety of students, a media representative who wishes to photograph students 
on school grounds should first make arrangements with the principal or designee.

When interviewing or photographing a special education student, he/she shall not be identified as a special 
education student without prior, written parent/guardian permission.   

Media Communications Plan

In order to help develop strong relations with the media, the Superintendent or designee shall develop a 




